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The WSBA Committee on Professional Ethics recently issued an ethics 

opinion addressing a very common scenario for civil litigators:  using an 

independent process server to personally serve a represented opponent.  The 

“no contact” rule, RPC 4.2, generally prohibits a lawyer from communicating 

“about the subject of the representation with a person the lawyer knows to be 

represented by another lawyer in the matter[.]”  RPC 8.4(a), in turn, prohibits a 

lawyer from violating the RPCs “through the acts of another[.]”  The new opinion, 

201502, examines two facets of the “no contact” rule involving process servers. 

 First, the opinion notes that RPC 4.2 includes an exception for contacts 

that are “authorized by law.”  CR 4(d) generally requires personal service of a 

summons and initial complaint on an opposing party.  In a similar vein, CR 45(b) 

generally requires personal service of a subpoena on a non-party.  Further, in 

many instances, lawyers representing an opposing party or a non-party witness 

may not be authorized to accept service on behalf of their clients.  Opinion 

201502 concludes that the “authorized by law” exception applies when process is 

required by a statute or rule to be served personally. 

 Second, the opinion also addresses the more nuanced question of 

whether a process server may communicate with a represented person to 
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facilitate service.  Opinion 201502 concludes that simply contacting a 

represented person to arrange a convenient time and place for service does not 

violate RPC 4.2 because the “authorized by law” exception fairly read includes 

“communications required to accomplish personal service.”  The opinion 

cautions, however, that “any comments or questions regarding substantive 

issues in the matter are clearly beyond the scope of the exception and therefore 

improper under RPC 4.2.” 

 Opinion 201502 is available through the ethics opinion search engine on 

the WSBA web site. 
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